弘光科技大學

108 學年度第 2 學期大學部暨二年制專科部轉學生招生 考試試題

| 准考證號碼: | |
|--------|-----------|
| | (請考生自行填寫) |

年制:四技二年級

群組:A 群組

考試科目(二):英文

【注意事項】

- 1. 請先核對考試科目是否相符。
- 2. 本試題文意選填 30 題(每題 2 分),閱讀測驗 10 題(每題 4 分),共 100 分,請依題號順序作答。
- 3. 本試題均為單選題,每題都有(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項,請選出一個最適當的答案,然後在答案卡上同一題號相對位置方格內,用 2B 鉛筆全部塗黑,答錯不倒扣。
- 請在試題首頁准考證號碼之方格內,填上自己的准考證號碼,考完後將「答案卡」及「試題」一併繳回。

【第1頁】 【共8頁】

一、文意選填

| 1. There are 30 of chocolate in this box. |
|---|
| (A) cookies |
| (B) candies |
| (C) pieces |
| (D) strings |
| 2 must be able to carry heavy trays of food to table. |
| (A) Waitress |
| (B) Secretaries |
| (C) Teachers |
| (D) Trainers |
| 3. Anita walked for her dog twice, before breakfast and after dinner. |
| (A) daily |
| (B) early |
| (C) quickly |
| (D) nicely |
| 4. The school air conditioners in each classroom. |
| (A) bought |
| (B) installed |
| (C) made |
| (D) taught |
| 5. A: I don't understand the homework. |
| B: I can it to you. |
| (A) learn |
| (B) understand |
| (C) write |
| (D) explain |
| 6. A: What's your favorite? |
| B: I don't know. I hate reading. |
| (A) song |
| (B) sport |
| (C) TV show |
| (D) novel |

【第2頁】 【共8頁】

| 7. A: Do you know where the hair salon is? |
|--|
| B: No, I have to the address. |
| (A) search at |
| (B) watch |
| (C) see into |
| (D) look up |
| 8. Many Americans taking shower in the mornings. |
| (A) are used |
| (B) are used to |
| (C) used to |
| (D) used of |
| 9. Nancy didn't come home 3 a.m. |
| (A) because |
| (B) above |
| (C) until |
| (D) since |
| 10. That man weighs and has very large muscles. |
| (A) 95 kilograms |
| (B) 95 kilogram |
| (C) 95 tons |
| (D) 95 ton |
| 11. This is just an pen. There is nothing special about it. |
| (A) equal |
| (B) ordinary |
| (C) active |
| (D) intelligent |
| 12. Jay bought a book on the internet and had it to his apartment. |
| (A) printed |
| (B) reviewed |
| (C) delivered |
| (D) served |
| 13. Stephany enjoys outdoor activities. She likes hiking in the woods. |
| (A) quickly |
| (B) especially |
| (C) hardly |
| (D) carefully |

【第3頁】 【共8頁】

| 14. | The movie theater is here, so we need to drive there. |
|-----|--|
| | (A) close to |
| | (B) on the way |
| | (C) up and down |
| | (D) far from |
| 15. | I've been to Japan, but Ivan has gone there for three times. |
| | (A) once |
| | (B) already |
| | (C) never |
| | (D) seldom |
| 16. | Tracy doesn't mind on weekends because she gets extra pay. |
| | (A) working |
| | (B) works |
| | (C) to work |
| | (D) work |
| 17. | you like a fresh cup of coffee? |
| | (A) Can |
| | (B) Would |
| | (C) If |
| | (D) May |
| 18. | Joan is the tallest person in her family,? |
| | (A) aren't they |
| | (B) isn't it |
| | (C) doesn't she |
| | (D) isn't she |
| 19. | Rita goes to the gym every day. That's she keeps fit. |
| | (A) when |
| | (B) what |
| | (C) how |
| | (D) who |
| 20. | These chairs are small because they for children. |
| | (A) create |
| | (B) creating |
| | (C) will create |
| | (D) were created |

【第4頁】 【共8頁】

| 21. | Peter is having a hard time talking because his is very sore. (A) neck (B) shoulder (C) throat (D) ankle |
|-----|--|
| 22. | Dian did a job on the project, so her boss finally fired her. (A) wonderful (B) terrific (C) terrible (D) difficult |
| 23. | Simon just me from the airport and asked me to pick him up. (A) wrote (B) told (C) called (D) talked |
| 24. | There is a lot of traffic today, so we be late. (A) might (B) can (C) do (D) should |
| 25. | The strange man is coming us, so we should leave quickly. (A) over (B) under (C) toward (D) between |
| 26. | I hope Gina will me for being angry with her. (A) forgive (B) greet (C) believe (D) help |
| 27. | Randy painted his picture with his friend's help, but Sharon painted hers (A) itself (B) himself (C) herself (D) themselves |

【第5頁】 【共8頁】

| 28. Many | y years ago, very few people tele | evisions at home. |
|-----------|--|---------------------|
| (A) |) have | |
| (B) |) had | |
| (C) | are having | |
| (D) |) were having | |
| 29. Mom | always tells Peter to stop his fir | ngers. |
| (A) |) to bite | |
| (B) | bites | |
| (C) |) biting | |
| (D) |) bite | |
| 30. The w | weather on this side of the country is _ | than anywhere else. |
| (A) |) good | |
| (B) |) best | |
| (C) |) well | |
| (D) |) better | |
| | | |

二、閱讀測驗

Attention Customers

The Oak Valley First Bank will be closing at the end of Friday, October 1st. As the following Monday is a holiday, all Oak Valley customers may visit our Maple Hill location beginning October 5th. The workers at Maple Hill First Bank will be happy to serve you. We apologize for any trouble.

- 31. When will the Oak Valley First Bank open again?
 - (A) On Friday
 - (B) On Monday
 - (C) In October
 - (D) Never
- 32. What's probably true about First Bank's locations?
 - (A) They are open on Saturdays.
 - (B) The are all closing.
 - (C) They are open on holidays.
 - (D) They are closed on weekends

【第6頁】 【共8頁】

- 33. How long will Oak Valley bank customers have to wait to visit a bank?
 - (A) One day
 - (B) Two days
 - (C) Three days
 - (D) Four days

Dear Mr. Thompson,

I am writing to tell you that I am leaving my job at Paper, Inc. at the end of the month. I will be taking a job at Books and More as their sales director.

I just wanted to say that I've really enjoyed my time at Paper, Inc. Thank you so much for the support and tips that you have given me. I'll never forget your wise advice. Even though I'll miss everyone, I am looking forward to this change. It will be a challenge to move from computer programming to sales, but I am ready for it.

Please stay in touch! You can call or e-mail me any time.

Yours.

Susan Smith

- 34. What is true about Susan?
 - (A) She found a new job.
 - (B) She is being fired.
 - (C) She hated her old job.
 - (D) She is trying to get a job at Paper, Inc.
- 35. What kind of job will Susan have?
 - (A) One that's the same as her old one
 - (B) One that has to do with computers
 - (C) One that's different from her old one
 - (D) One that belonged to Mr. Thompson

【第7頁】 【共8頁】

Nancy Green is 23. She lives with her family on Long Island, New York. She has two younger brothers and two younger sisters. Nancy is an intelligent young lady and she has a very interesting job. She works for a women's magazine and writes articles about ladies' fashion. Her office is on Madison Avenue in Manhattan.

Nancy goes to the office five days a week, so she's always free on weekends. On weekday mornings, she gets up at 7 a.m. and has breakfast at 7:30 a.m.

| She leaves the house at 8 a.m. and drives to the station, which is about two miles away. She takes the 8:15 a.m. train and arrives at Grand Central Station at 8:40 a.m. Then, she takes the subway to Madison Avenue. |
|--|
| Nancy works for eight hours, usually from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. She gets home at about 6:30 p.m. in the evening. |
| 36. How old is Nancy Green? |
| (A) 23 |
| (B) 24 |
| (C) 25 |
| (D) We don't know. |
| 37. How much time does it take to arrive at Nancy's office? |
| (A) About one hour. |
| (B) About two hours. |
| (C) About thirty minutes. |
| (D) About one and a half hours. |
| 38. How many children are there in the Green family? |
| (A) Three. |
| (B) Four. |
| (C) Five. |
| (D) Six. |
| 39. What kind of work does Nancy do? |
| (A) She's a businesswoman. |
| (B) She's a manager. |
| (C) She's a writer. |
| (D) She's a doctor. |
| 40. How many hours does Nancy work in a week? |
| (A) Thirty-six hours. |
| (B) Sixty hours. |
| (C) Forty-eight hours. |
| (D) Forty hours. |

【第8頁】 【共8頁】